NORTH CHELMSFORD WATER DISTRICT

P.O. Box #655 North Chelmsford, MA 01863-0655 Tel. (978) 251-3931 Fax. (978) 251-1181

The Monthly Meeting of the Board of Water Commissioners of the North Chelmsford Water District was held on June 4, 2018 at the Washington Street Office. The meeting was convened at 6:05 p.m. with Commissioners Bruce Clark, David Irvine and Robert Leavitt, Treasurer Daysha Morell and Superintendent Bruce Harper present.

Commissioner Irvine made a motion to accept the minutes of the May 7, 2018 Monthly Meeting, seconded by Commissioner Clark; the vote was unanimous.

Gail Clermont was in to discuss her water quality, the tests that were done by Bruce Harper showed high iron levels. Mr. Harper said he would like to loop a two inch line for her but will not be able to do that until the fall. Mr. Harper also said that he priced out filter systems and that the cost was \$3,000.00. He said that he will try to find cheaper filter systems. Gail Clermont was not happy that the work would not be done until the fall. Bruce Harper explained to her that they are very busy right now replacing the water main on Richardson Road and that he will try to get to it sooner but most likely not before late July or August.

We had the Bid Opening for the Water Tower Maintenance. There was only one bidder. Suez Utility Service. Years 1-15 \$1,466,944.00

Bruce Harper said that he will award the bid after he reviews it.

Bruce Harper said that they have installed about 100 feet of Water Main so far on Richardson Road.

Christopher Cox was supposed to be in at 7:00p.m. tonight to discuss Groton Road but canceled on Friday.

Commissioner Irvine made a motion to adjourn at 7:10 p.m. seconded by Commissioner Clark; the vote was unanimous.

Respectfully Submitted,

Robert M. Leavitt, Clerk

Robertha Leavill